Year 1 Activities of the WHO “Network” Implementation Working Group

At the June 2004 Nairobi, Kenya meeting, the Implementation Working Group (IWG) set down five actions to undertake during YEAR 1. Here is a brief progress report on the status of those activities

1a. Create Web-based database of implementation experience of the Members.
1b. Create Web-based tool for HWTS technology and program options, organized according to key parameters.
This first set of activities has been coordinated by Susan Murcott of MIT. A draft implementation program survey was prepared in December and circulated by email to IWG members for comment. A team of MIT researchers took this improved draft survey to field sites in five of Kenya’s eight Provinces during January 2005. There, they engaged the staff of household drinking water and safe storage (HWTS) implementation programs to respond to, iterate and refine this survey. Program staff included a number of members of the WHO IWG, including colleagues from the Ministry of Water Quality, Bushproof, Anglican Church of Kenya (ACK), Care-Kenya/CDC. Next, we extracted from this effort a set of questions in a “short form.” which was circulated to IWG members in an easy-to-fill-out Excel Template. The Excel Template is being sent out to the entire Network membership to fill out during April. We hope to have a “Global Map of HWTS Implementation Programs” available by the June 2005 Bangkok meeting. Also, we intend that a Web-based tool of specific technologies, organized according to key parameters will also be ready by the Bangkok meeting. 

2a. Develop agreed common guidance and approaches for technology verification.

2b. Create Web-based tool for sharing technology verification methodologies and results. 

2c. Develop agreed common guidance for evaluation, including both impact evaluation for health, water quality, and behavior/use as well as program implementation evaluation

This second set of activities has been coordinated by Bruce Gordon of the Network Secretariat, with the technology verification work being brought forward by Mark Sobsey and Joe Brown of University of North Carolina and input on program implementation evaluation from Rob Quick of the Centers for Disease Control and others from the IWG.   

3. Develop tool for formative research
This action has been coordinated by John Borrazzo and Rochelle Rainey of USAID. USAID, in October 2004, awarded a contract to implement its Hygiene Improvement Project.(HIP). HIP has engaged other partners to continue to develop this tool and test it with UNICEF in Nepal. The results to date will be presented at the June 2005 Bangkok meeting. 
4. Develop tool for estimating programmatic costs

A draft of this tool has been developed by Tom Clasen of London School of Hygiene and Tropical Medicine. This was circulated to members in December 2004. 

5. Develop program and business development checklist

A program and business development checklist was sent out as part of the IWG December 2004 Progress Report.  

A more complete overview and synthesis of the YEAR 1 actions of the IWG will be presented at the June 2005 Bangkok meeting and will be available on the Network Web site http://www.who.int/household_water early this summer.  We look forward to using the Bangkok meeting as an opportunity to formulate our next steps for YEAR 2 and to continue to refine and expand these activities.  
